
Your negotiating team and the 
employer continued with formal 
mediation on June 17 and 18. 
We agreed to schedule more 
meetings in July in an effort to 
reach a deal at the table.

Both sides engaged in thorough 
discussions on several key issues 
with the assistance of mediator 
Rick Wilson. 

Your team has restructured our 
proposals to align more closely 
with other settlements in the 
province. The mediator is taking 
his future recommendations very 
seriously.

Additional mediation dates have 
been scheduled for July 3, 10, 15 
and 16.

Alberta Union of Provincial Employees • 10025 - 182 ST NW, Edmonton, AB T5S 0P7 • T: 1-800-232-7284  F: 780-930-3392 • www.aupe.org

GOVERNMENT OF ALBERTA 
LOCALS 001, 002, 003, 004, 005, 006, 009 & 012 - ALL STAFF

BARGAINING
UPDATE

JUNE 19, 2025 

GSBC update #29: Talks continue, 
new mediation dates set

AUPE NEGOTIATING TEAM - 
GOA GOVERNMENT SERVICES 
BARGAINING COMMITTEE (GSBC)
Local 001
Kathleen Buss, GSBC Representative
quilterbuss@gmail.com
Local 002
Lorraine Ellis, GSBC Representative
ellisl1950@shaw.ca
Local 003
Dax Lydiard, GSBC Representative
003bargaining@gmail.com
Local 004
Bowman Pringle, GSBC Representative
bowman.pringle@gmail.com
Local 005
Jeffrey Bleach, GSBC Representative
bargaininglocal005@aupe.ca
Local 006
Rob Poggemiller, GSBC Representative
poggrobe@hotmail.com
Local 009
Russell Clark, GSBC Representative
russell.clark@shaw.ca
Local 012
Richard Hansen, GSBC Representative
local012Bargaining@outlook.com

AUPE RESOURCE STAFF
James Mitchell Negotiations 
j.mitchell@aupe.org 

C25259

You can show your solidarity  
by wearing red to work on  
those days.

Thank you for your engagement 
and patience as the bargaining 
process continues. Your 
Government Services Bargaining 
Committee (GSBC) is working 
hard to get you the collective 
agreement that you need and 
deserve.

Stay tuned for further updates 
after our mediation sessions in 
July.

Click here to read all previous 
GSBC bargaining updates.
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